
For all of the activities that use starfish counters, you can 
also use the tiny shells, or another type of counter. 
Changing up what they use to count will keep them 
engaged in that activity longer. Of course, because these 
items are very small and a choking hazard, be sure to 
carefully supervise your child, and do not give these items 
to a child under the age of 3.


